The New Hampshire Department of Transportation, Bureau of Traffic, will be hosting a meeting to solicit public input regarding the possible removal of traffic signals at the following locations:

- 1. Littleton, US 302 (a.k.a. Meadow Street) at Home Depot/Irving Oil (S265-08)
- 2. Littleton, Us 302 (a.k.a. Meadow Street) at Lowe's (S265-09)

The meeting will be held in the Tower Room of the Littleton Opera House, 2 Union Street, Littleton, NH at 6:00 pm on Friday, April 27, 2018.

The subject traffic signals were initially installed to mitigate the projected traffic impact of the abutting commercial properties; however, actual traffic volumes have been less than anticipated and do not meet the traffic volume warrants described in the Manual on Uniform Traffic Control Devices (MUTCD) so that the traffic signals introduce unnecessary delay on the state highway. The Bureau of Traffic has installed signs at both intersections indicating that the traffic signals are being studied for possible removal. The purpose of the meeting will be to receive public input prior to taking further action.

For those that cannot attend the meeting, written comments may be sent to the New Hampshire Department of Transportation, Bureau of Traffic, P.O. Box 483, 18 Smokey Bear Boulevard, Concord, NH 03302-0483, or via e-mail at bureau54@dot.nh.gov.

William R. Lambert, PE

Traffic Engineer/Administrator NHDOT Bureau of Traffic P.O. Box 483, 18 Smokey Bear Blvd. Concord, NH 03302-0483 (603) 271-1679